GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

4/6/09

Minutes of Meeting

In attendance:
Jay Mappus, Bill Dingledine, Sally Nicholson, Duke Spinelli, Scott McCrary, Bo Campbell, Randy Hutchinson, Ken Drescher, Steve Yetman, Caroline Mills, Tim St. Clair, Scott Ogle, Robin
Meeting called to order 6:00 P.M.
· Welcome to all who made this meeting.

· Insurance for Donaldson Center Rides – Currently the A and B rides are not insured. The Greenville Spinners Club is set up and an Inc, therefore the club is held liable and not any members of the Board. A committee will be established (Steve Baker, Jay Mappus, Bo Campbell, Lori Toms, Bill Dingledine) who will research further to see what the options are for ensuring that the A and B rides are covered. Board has suggested that until a different solution can be found, the Spinners will not charge for the A and B rides for an in determined amount of time. Jay will post on the Yahoo groups informing the riders of this change.    
Motion introduced and passed
· Bill Dingledine provided an update on the Lake Robinson picnic. It has been determined that the Spinners will help establish the bike routes to be used.
· Donaldson Center Jerseys – Robin stated that the lead time to have jerseys is 12/14 weeks. Information regarding the jerseys will be posted on the web site and an email with information on how to order the jerseys. There will also be generic jerseys at Donaldson for riders to try on to ensure correct sizing.
· Web site – Home grown vs current site. For the first 3 months the Spinners have been charged $576.25. David informed the Board that as of March we have had 3800 web site visits. 251 members have logged in and there is a total of 464 members. David has talked with the owner of the web site program, Dan Ellerman who is willing to work with us to stream line the site for easier use. Bo Campbell provided information on another web site program. This site would cost $1500 for the initial set up. The Board has decided that if Club Express can work with us to help rectify the problems that Sally is having then we would continue to use the site.
Motion introduced and passed
· Women On Wheels – Caroline stated that there have been two classes so far with 27 people at the first one and 23 at the second one. The Thursday night rides will begin this week at 6 p.m. at Furman. A WOW blog is being set up.
· Duke stated that the Tuesday Night Family Fun Rides are still going on every other Tuesday night. They will now start in the Whole Foods Market parking lot off of Woodruff road.

· Lori Toms – Lori has suggested that the C riders should change their course to keep from mixing in with the A and B riders. The suggestion is that when the C riders come back on to the Perimeter road they will take a right instead of a left. This will begin this week.
· Ric Ramos – May is Bike Month. The city of Greenville wants to put on a skills program in Cleveland Park. SORBA is involved. Ric has asked if the Spinners can be involved. The date will be May 23rd. SORBA wants to know if we can help with supplying insurance. Insurance can be paid for out of funds received from the National Bike to Work grant. Motion introduced and passed. 
· Randy – More people are showing an interest in the racing team. Bo will be looking at doing a survey in either May or June.

· David Carter – The domain GreenvilleSpinners.com is coming up for sale. David will try and obtain this domain. The online web site store should be up and running before the next meeting.

· Michelle James – Currently we are at 464 members. There will be a story in the May Link magazine. The Journal will also have a blurb. There is talks with Greenville Magazine. Michelle passed around a thank you note from the Salvation Army.

· Tim St. Clair – There is a voluntary Code of Conduct that is being developed that we hope all cyclists will pledge to. This code will be presented at the April club meeting. Discussion was also brought up regarding the Sprint zones for the C group. 3 sprint zones have been set up for the C group riders. The group feels that at this time this can continue as long as there is a responsible leader. The Spinners have acknowledged that the sprints are taking place on the C ride. Motion introduced and passed.
· Scott McCrary – Bicycle month is May. The Jean Maynard Vardy St dedication will be on May 28th. The April 9th paving of the Swamp Rabbit trail still needs volunteers. He is continuing to research the DOT plans to ensure that we can get as many bike lanes as possible. TTR Bikes is sponsoring the Book Smart booklet in Spanish. The May/August Go magazine will have articles on safety. 

· In June Lori Toms will be on vacation and Michelle will take over the tent duties at DC.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45
